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Overview

This report explores the extent to which restricting access to record clearing based on outstanding
criminal fines, fees, costs, and restitution—collectively known as “court debt”—may prevent poor
and low-income people from getting a second chance. After surveying research on the importance of
record clearing and the mushrooming financial burdens imposed on criminal defendants, it analyzes
the extent to which outstanding court debt is a barrier to record clearing under the laws of each of
the 50 states, the District of Columbia, and the federal system. Our study focuses in particular on
generally applicable statutory authorities for clearing adult criminal convictions; it excludes record-
clearing authorities available for other categories of records (e.g., non-conviction records) or for
specific categories of individuals (e.g., victims of human trafficking).

Key Recommendations

Based on our research, we offer the following recommendations:

https://nclc-old.ogosense.net/issues/the-high-cost-of-a-fresh-start.html
https://bit.ly/rpt-High-Cost-Fresh-Start-22
https://bit.ly/rpt-High-Cost-Fresh-Start-22
https://nclc-old.ogosense.net/images/pdf/criminal-justice/High-Cost-of-Fresh-Start-Summary.pdf
https://nclc-old.ogosense.net/images/pdf/criminal-justice/High-Cost-of-Fresh-Start-Appendix.pdf
https://nclc-old.ogosense.net/images/pdf/criminal-justice/High-Cost-of-Fresh-Start-Graphics.pdf
https://nclc-old.ogosense.net/media-center/the-high-cost-of-a-fresh-start-new-report-examines-court-debt-as-a-barrier-to-clearing-a-conviction-record.html


Court debt should never be a barrier to record clearing: Qualification for record
clearance should not be conditioned on payment of court debt, and outstanding court debt
should not be a basis for denying relief, regardless of whether record clearing is petition-based
or automatic. (Whether states should waive outstanding court debt at the time of record
clearing is a separate policy issue that is beyond the scope of this report.)
Application-related costs, including filing fees, should never be a barrier to record
clearing: States should adopt automatic record-clearing processes that do not require
individuals to incur costs to have their records cleared. States with petition-based record
clearing should not require people seeking relief to pay any filing fees or other costs to submit
a petition or to obtain or effectuate relief.
Jurisdictions should collect and report data on monetary barriers to record clearing:
Jurisdictions where record clearing may be denied on the basis of outstanding court debt
should collect and report data reflecting the
impact of these barriers on record clearing. Jurisdictions should also collect data reflecting the
impact of filing fees and other application-related costs on obtaining relief.
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